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the recommended decision and order, 
to the Under Secretary for review in 
accordance with § 766.22 of this part. 
The administrative law judge shall also 
immediately serve the recommended 
decision on all parties. Because of the 
time limits established in the EAA for 
review by the Under Secretary, service 
upon parties shall be by personal deliv-
ery, express mail or other overnight 
carrier. 

(c) Suspension of sanctions. Any order 
imposing administrative sanctions 
may provide for the suspension of the 
sanction imposed, in whole or in part 
and on such terms of probation or 
other conditions as the administrative 
law judge or the Under Secretary may 
specify. Any suspension order may be 
modified or revoked by the signing offi-
cial upon application of BIS showing a 
violation of the probationary terms or 
other conditions, after service on the 
respondent of notice of the application 
in accordance with the service provi-
sions of § 766.3 of this part, and with 
such opportunity for response as the 
responsible signing official in his/her 
discretion may allow. A copy of any 
order modifying or revoking the sus-
pension shall also be served on the re-
spondent in accordance with the provi-
sions of § 766.3 of this part. 

(d) Time for decision. Administrative 
enforcement proceedings not involving 
violations relating to part 760 of the 
EAR shall be concluded, including re-
view by the Under Secretary under 
§ 766.22 of this part, within one year of 
the submission of a charging letter, un-
less the administrative law judge, for 
good cause shown, extends such period. 
The charging letter will be deemed to 
have been submitted to the administra-
tive law judge on the date the respond-
ent files an answer or on the date BIS 
files a motion for a default order pursu-
ant to § 766.7(a) of this part, whichever 
occurs first.

§ 766.18 Settlement. 
(a) Cases may be settled before service of 

a charging letter. In cases in which set-
tlement is reached before service of a 
charging letter, a proposed charging 
letter will be prepared, and a settle-
ment proposal consisting of a settle-
ment agreement and order will be sub-
mitted to the Assistant Secretary for 

approval and signature. If the Assist-
ant Secretary does not approve the 
proposal, he/she will notify the parties 
and the case will proceed as though no 
settlement proposal had been made. If 
the Assistant Secretary approves the 
proposal, he/she will issue an appro-
priate order, and no action will be re-
quired by the administrative law judge. 

(b) Cases may also be settled after serv-
ice of a charging letter. (1) If the case is 
pending before the administrative law 
judge, the judge shall stay the pro-
ceedings for a reasonable period of 
time, usually not to exceed 30 days, 
upon notification by the parties that 
they have entered into good faith set-
tlement negotiations. The administra-
tive law judge may, in his/her discre-
tion, grant additional stays. If settle-
ment is reached, a proposal will be sub-
mitted to the Assistant Secretary for 
approval and signature. If the Assist-
ant Secretary approves the proposal, 
he/she will issue an appropriate order, 
and notify the administrative law 
judge that the case is withdrawn from 
adjudication. If the Assistant Sec-
retary does not approve the proposal, 
he/she will notify the parties and the 
case will proceed to adjudication by 
the administrative law judge as though 
no settlement proposal had been made. 

(2) If the case is pending before the 
Under Secretary under § 766.21 or 
§ 766.22 of this part, the parties may 
submit a settlement proposal to the 
Under Secretary for approval and sig-
nature. If the Under Secretary ap-
proves the proposal, he/she will issue 
an appropriate order. If the Under Sec-
retary does not approve the proposal, 
the case will proceed to final decision 
in accordance with § 766.21 or § 766.22 of 
this part, as appropriate. 

(c) Any order disposing of a case by 
settlement may suspend the adminis-
trative sanction imposed, in whole or 
in part, on such terms of probation or 
other conditions as the signing official 
may specify. Any such suspension may 
be modified or revoked by the signing 
official, in accordance with the proce-
dures set forth in § 766.17(c) of this part. 

(d) Any respondent who agrees to an 
order imposing any administrative 
sanction does so solely for the purpose 
of resolving the claims in the adminis-
trative enforcement proceeding 
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brought under this part. This reflects 
the fact that BIS has neither the au-
thority nor the responsibility for insti-
tuting, conducting, settling, or other-
wise disposing of criminal proceedings. 
That authority and responsibility are 
vested in the Attorney General and the 
Department of Justice. 

(e) Cases that are settled may not be 
reopened or appealed.

§ 766.19 Reopening. 
The respondent may petition the ad-

ministrative law judge within one year 
of the date of the final decision, except 
where the decision arises from a de-
fault judgment or from a settlement, 
to reopen an administrative enforce-
ment proceeding to receive any rel-
evant and material evidence which was 
unknown or unobtainable at the time 
the proceeding was held. The petition 
must include a summary of such evi-
dence, the reasons why it is deemed 
relevant and material, and the reasons 
why it could not have been presented 
at the time the proceedings were held. 
The administrative law judge will 
grant or deny the petition after pro-
viding other parties reasonable oppor-
tunity to comment. If the proceeding is 
reopened, the administrative law judge 
may make such arrangements as the 
judge deems appropriate for receiving 
the new evidence and completing the 
record. The administrative law judge 
will then issue a new initial or rec-
ommended decision and order, and the 
case will proceed to final decision and 
order in accordance with § 766.21 or 
§ 766.22 of this part, as appropriate.

§ 766.20 Record for decision and avail-
ability of documents. 

(a) General. The transcript of hear-
ings, exhibits, rulings, orders, all pa-
pers and requests filed in the pro-
ceedings and, for purposes of any ap-
peal under § 766.21 of this part or review 
under § 766.22 of this part, the decision 
of the administrative law judge and 
such submissions as are provided for by 
§§ 766.21 and 766.22 of this part, will con-
stitute the record and the exclusive 
basis for decision. When a case is set-
tled after the service of a charging let-
ter, the record will consist of any and 
all of the foregoing, as well as the set-
tlement agreement and the order. 

When a case is settled before service of 
a charging letter, the record will con-
sist of the proposed charging letter, the 
settlement agreement and the order. 

(b) Restricted access. On the judge’s 
own motion, or on the motion of any 
party, the administrative law judge 
may direct that there be a restricted 
access portion of the record for any 
material in the record to which public 
access is restricted by law or by the 
terms of a protective order entered in 
the proceedings. A party seeking to re-
strict access to any portion of the 
record is responsible for submitting, at 
the time specified in § 766.20(c)(2) of 
this part, a version of the document 
proposed for public availability that 
reflects the requested deletion. The re-
stricted access portion of the record 
will be placed in a separate file and the 
file will be clearly marked to avoid im-
proper disclosure and to identify it as a 
portion of the official record in the 
proceedings. The administrative law 
judge may act at any time to permit 
material that becomes declassified or 
unrestricted through passage of time 
to be transferred to the unrestricted 
access portion of the record. 

(c) Availability of documents—(1) 
Scope. (i) For proceedings started on or 
after October 12, 1979, all charging let-
ters, answers, initial and recommended 
decisions, and orders disposing of a 
case will be made available for public 
inspection in the BIS Freedom of Infor-
mation Records Inspection Facility, 
U.S. Department of Commerce, Room 
H–6624, 14th Street and Pennsylvania 
Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20230. 
The complete record for decision, as 
defined in paragraphs (a) and (b) of this 
section will be made available on re-
quest. In addition, all decisions of the 
Under Secretary on appeal pursuant to 
§ 766.22 of this part and those final or-
ders providing for denial, suspension or 
revocation of export privileges shall be 
published in the FEDERAL REGISTER. 

(ii) For proceedings started before 
October 12, 1979, the public availability 
of the record for decision will be gov-
erned by the applicable regulations in 
effect when the proceedings were 
begun. 

(2) Timing—(i) Antiboycott cases. For 
matters relating to part 760 of the 
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